
  

 

West Muskingum 
Academic Fund 

Academic Fund Executive Committee: 
Jen Allen, Nancy Barker, Deb Bennett, Elizabeth Burrier, M. Dean Cole (Emeritus Trustee), Ty J. Dierkes, Susan Earich, 

Valerie Gutridge, Lisa Hammer, Penny Higgins, John Pattison, Dr. Doug Ramsay (Emeritus Trustee), Sally Ruggles, 
Chad Shawger, Jody Spencer, Kristy Szemetylo, Molly Tharp, Blair Tom, Jeanne Weingarth and Jada Zimmerman. 

Marine Biology/Foreign Language Clubs Travel to Costa Rica 
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Contributors from August 2017 through July 2018 

Memorials 

Craig & Jody Ballas 

Century National Bank 

Charlotte C. Cole 

M. Dean & Donna Cole 

Patricia Hupp 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mr. James Jasper 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Michael C. McCall 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Kenneth & Virginia McCoy 
Molly Tharp 
 
Dr. Joseph N. McElhaney 
Todd & Kristi Bickle 
James & Jane Hodges 
McHugh Inc. 
Jim & Dedi Spargrove 
Jim & Doyle Zechiel 
 
Miss Madison Paul 
Dave & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 
Mr. Joe Porter 
Loraine Porter 
Jim & Pam Booth 
 
Miss Arlena Poynter 
Norman C. Poynter, Chattanooga, TN 

 
Mrs. Jeff (Kathy) Shawger 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
WM Board of Education 
 
Mr. Frederick Swinehart 
Jim & Pam Booth 
 
Mrs. James (Willianna) Swinehart 
Ms. Sarah Baran, Dublin, OH 
Jim & Pam Booth 
Pamela Burress 
Jon & Staci Hothem Coyle, Lewis Center, OH 
Philip & Rosalyn Headington 
Greg & Kay Hothem 
Mary Lucas 
Stephen & Belinda Jane Martin, Westerville 
Dick Powell, Henderson, NV 
Rick & Jennifer Swinehart, Lancaster, OH 
Tansky Inc. 
 

John, Susan & Tom Baker 
Betty Baker, Oxford, PA 
 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

Sharon Smith 
 
Beth Carpenter & Family 
WM Board of Education 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 

Janice Helmbrecht 
 
 
Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Kelvin Kreager 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Bailey & Kyle Lones 
Mike & Lori Lones 
 
Jeff Murrey 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Robert Rider 
Susan Rider 
 
James & Willianna Swinehart 
J. Kinsey & Martha E. Tanner 
 

Honorees 

Mr. Timothy Swinehart 
Jim & Willianna Swinehart 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Nicholas “Nick” Tilton 
David & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 
Mr. Pepper Weinberger 
Dr. & Mrs. Joseph McElhaney 
 
 
 

Mr. Jacob Baker 
Lexa Freshly 
 
Mr. John Baker 
Elisabeth Baker, Oxford, PA 

 

Mr. Kenneth Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mr. Russell M. Bolin 
Marie Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 

Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz & Beth Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

 

Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt, Wilmore, KY 

 
Mr. Joe Dierkes 
Ty J. and Erin Dierkes 
Kim Downs 
Chad Shawger 
West M Board of Education: Jeff Hill, 
Dan Ankrum, Don Jeffers, Ab Vousden 
 
Father of Ashley & Jay Carpenter 
Dr. William R. Harbron, Dover, NH 
 
Dr. Francis T. Feerick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Kim Downs 
Chad Shawger 
West M Board of Education: Jeff Hill, 
Dan Ankrum, Don Jeffers, Ab Vousden 
 
Dr. Jack Feerick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mr. James Feerick 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 

 

Norval & Florence Harkness 
Barry & Jane Harkness 
 
Cathy Moore Hilderband, Class of ‘87 

Dave & Penny Higgins 
 
Amy Hupp 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 

Franklin Printing Company 

Jonathan & Kelly Kappes, Bluffton, SC 

Anna Marie Katt 

Kelvin Kreager 

Jim & Cindy Linn 

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas Ruggles 

Kim Smith 

Sharon Smith 

West Muskingum Lions Club 
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Academic Opportunities During the 2017-18 School Year 
  AMOUNT FUNDED  PROJECT DESCRIPTION          BUILDING             # OF STUDENTS    
         $1,784   COSI on Wheels    WMES       550 

         $2,000   Eighth Grade Washington, D.C. Trip  WMMS        74 

         $1,834   Global Scholars Diploma Program  WMHS        44 

         $   200   Winterfaire Art Show    WMHS        29 

         $   265   Zanesville Historical Community Trip  WMES       112 

         $2,000   Clue the Musical (700 add’l public)   WMHS/MS        50 

         $   456   Kinesiology Sports Medicine Field Trip  WMHS         36 

         $   950   Foreign Language Trip/Costa Rica  WMHS          6 

         $   495   The GOOD Program    WMMS         99 

         $   262   State House Field Trip             WMES       102 

         $   510   Science Research Project/The Wilds  WMES                      104 

         $   238   Anatomy & Physiology/Sports Med/OSU     WMHS         38 

         $   238   Anatomy & Physiology/Sports Med/Cols. State  WMHS         35 

         $   919   The Works Field Trip             WMES       129 

         $1,000   FBLA State Competition    WMHS         33 

 
    $    13,151              TOTALS FOR 2017-18                           1,441 

July 1, 2017 to June 30, 2018 

Dr. Douglas Ramsay, Treasurer 

 

BEGINNING BALANCE                        $401,500.48 

GRANTS AWARDED              13,959.72 

ACCOUNT MANAGEMENT FEES                 2,950.06 

ANNUAL REPORT PRINTING                            1,200.00 

ANNUAL REPORT POSTAGE     705.43 

ANNUAL STATE FILING FEE     100.00 

CONTRIBUTIONS RECEIVED             11,057.40 

ENDING BALANCE          $428,471.21 

   

Treasurer’s Report  

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for helping us go to The Wilds. I saw the 
White Rhino. I learned it is the second largest land animal 
after the elephant. I had a fun trip! 
 Your friend, Spencer  

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for helping us go to The Wilds. Rhinos lick 
their poop.  
 Sincerely, Bo  

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for helping us go to The Wilds. I saw a camel. 
I learned the male camel spits so other male camels know to 
back off because these are my females. I had fun!
 Your friend, Sydney  

Students Learn About Animal Habits at The Wilds 

CENTURY NATIONAL BANK 
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Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for funding the buses for our field trip. If 
you didn’t fund the buses, we would just be sitting around 
wondering what it would have been like to go on a field 
trip. 
     Thanks to you we got to learn new things about what 
Zanesville was like in the olden days. Did you know that 
the Stone Academy people hid slaves in a hole in the 
ground (it wasn’t very deep either). So thank you so much 
for funding the buses. 
       Sincerely, Evelyn 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for funding the buses for our wonderful 
field trip. I love how much fun we had and you let us go 
to three places. 
     It was fun to be at Dr. Increase Mathew’s House, 
Stone Academy and the Library. Everything was so cool! 

     We got to see many 
beautiful things like 
two very pretty wedding 
dresses and how high 
the flood levels were. 
     I saw a book that 
was written in the 
1600’s, a military room 
with a gun almost 7 feet 
tall and real soldier 
clothes. 
     I really loved the 
trip. Thank you! 
     Yours sincerely, 
                 Madyson  

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for funding the buses for our field trip. I 
learned a lot and I really hope you get this letter. All the 
kids in my class are making one too.  By the way, I’m a kid 
not a teacher. Anyway, thank you so much. 
       Your friend, Kayleigh 

Third Graders Tour Historic Putnam Community 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     I would like to thank you for funding our field trip. We 
saw the Stone Academy and Dr. Increase Mathew’s 
House, and we also visited the John McIntire Library 
     We learned at the Stone Academy that the               
Underground Railroad was underneath the house. At    
Dr. Increase Mathew’s House I got to see a piece of the 
fourth Y Bridge. 
     When we visited the library we ate lunch and read a 
book. That’s why I want to thank the Academic Fund 
Committee. 
       Sincerely, Logan  



5 

 

The Kinesiology and Sports Medicine classes visited The Ohio State University Woody Hayes Complex  
and Athletic Training facilities. Students participated in hands-on activities with local experts in the field   

of athletic training and sports medicine, and spoke with professors and students about the programs. 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for sponsoring the 
“Good” Program. I learned that just 
because some disability hits you, 
that does not mean to give up but 
to push forward. 
     I learned to try your best no 
matter what obstacle you come 
across. I learned to be yourself and 
stay positive. 
     I just want to say thank you for 
teaching me. 
     Sincerely, Blake 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for sponsoring the 
“Good” Program. I enjoyed it and I 
am very thankful. It was so inspirit-
ing and I loved it. 
     It inspired me to embrace my 
differences and love life. It also 
taught me a lesson. Be kind! 
     If you’re kind then good karma 
will come to you. Also, I loved the 
talking calculator. It was a great 
experience to close our eyes and 
do math problems. 
     Sincerely, Liana 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for sponsoring the 
“Good” Program with Ron Derry. I 
learned so much about how to be a 
better person. 
     I had so much fun with the talk-
ing calculators they brought in. 
Overall it was such a good experi-
ence and I am so thankful for kind 
people like you who sponsored the 
“Good” Program. 
     Sincerely, Lily 

Ron Derry Inspires Students to Stay Positive 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for paying for our 
tickets for our field trip to The 
Works. I learned you can’t break 
Newton’s Law. 
     Another thing I learned is a 
typewriter is very hard to type on. 
     Thank you, Brooklynn 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for paying for our tickets 
for our field trip to The Works. 
     I learned that stuff cannot stop or 
move without some type of force.     
My favorite thing was the airplane be-
cause when I was sitting in the seat it 
felt like I was a real pilot. 
     Thank you, Luther 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you for paying for our field 
trip to The Works. 
     I learned that nothing can move 
without a force. My favorite part was 
the car racing. My second favorite thing 
to do was playing with the typewriter. 
     I am thankful for going on the trip. 
     Thank you, Landon 

Dear Academic Fund, 
     Thank you so much for funding our field trip to The Works. It was an amazing learning experience for our students. We 
greatly appreciate your help and support!  The Second Grade Team 
 Mrs. Tyo, Mrs. Winland, Mrs. Ware, Mrs. Dailey, Mrs. Tomplait, Mrs. Bradford, Miss Rooney, and Mrs. Gould. 

The Works Provides Hands-on Experiences 
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Contributors Since 2016 

Memorials 
Mr. Russ Bolin 
Marie Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
 
Mr. Jim Burrier 
Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna 

 

Mr. Homer Burt 
Lolita Burt, Wilmore, KY 
 
Classmates of 1965: Linda Spencer 
Newland & Jerry Nicholson 
David & Penny Higgins 
 
Mr. Don Collins 
Jacqueline Collins 
 
Mr. Kris Dalzell 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Joe Dierkes 
Ty J. and Erin Dierkes 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Mrs. Patricia Dierkes 
Ty J. Dierkes & Family 
 
Mr. Melvin Dilley 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Mr. Paul Durbin 
Jane Gibson Durbin 
 
Dr. Frances T. Feerick 
Tory Alexander, Blue Rock, OH 
Marie Bolin 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
Jane E. Hartley 

Don Hupp, Woodsfield, OH 

North Terrace Church of Christ 
The Dick Hupp Family, Woodsfield, OH 
Steve & Amy Tyner 

John P. “Jack” Feerick, M.D. 
Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mr. Tom Fitzgerald 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
Dr. and Mrs. Victor Szemetylo 
 
Mrs. Harlan (Ruth) Foltz 
Molly Tharp 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
 
Mr. Stanley Goodsill 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
Ray & Sue Peyton 
 
Mr. Edwin Gore 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  

 
Carol M. Hansel 
Carl Hansel 
 
Norval & Florence Harkness 
Barry & Jane Harkness 
 
Mr. Gene Helmick 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Mr. Sheyallen Herd, WM Class of 2012 

Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Debbie & Tom Georgiades 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
John & Diane Marks 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mrs. Helen Hoskinson 
Bev Smith & Family 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Thomas L. Kronenberger 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Vicki Lawyer 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mrs. Joe (Meg) Lunghofer 
Molly Tharp 
Ruth & Wendell Ware 
 

Charlie & Verna Adams 
Jan Gibson Durbin 
 
Irene Bailey 
Dr. William Harbron 
 
Mr. Jacob William Baker 
Mallory & Clint Hughes, Columbus 
Lexa Frashly 
Orlo D. Frashly 
Hannah C. Hughes 
 
Mr. John Baker 
Elisabeth Baker, Oxford, PA 

 

Mr. Jerry E. Ball 
Dr. William Harbron 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mary Rita Bauer 
Ron & Mary Ann Bucci 
Susan Earich 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Carlye Farmer 
Lois Havens 
Dale & Judy Hooper, Duncan Falls 
Anna Marie Katt 
Mike & Stephanie Kline 
Mrs. M.B. O’Reilly, Canton 
Albert P. Taylor 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
John & Geri Wolf, Mesa, AZ 
Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Mrs. Dorothy “Janie” Dodge Billingsley 

Ginger & Rebecca Swank 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. John D. Browning 
Dr. William Harbron 
 
Kenneth & Bula Bolin 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
Ty J. Dierkes & Family 

F.T. & Nanina Brackman 

Ruth Bugglin 

Century National Bank 

Andrew & Elizabeth Chernick 

Beth Curtis 

Franklin Printing Company 

Rob & Janelle Guentter 

Dr. William R. Harbron 

Hopewell School Alumni Fund 

Hopewell School First Grade Team 

Hopewell School Staff & Students 

Diane Jones 

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan T. Kappes, Bluffton, SC 

Kelvin Kreager 

Tim & Cindy Linn 

Joe & Sara Murphy 

Keith Patti 

Cassandra Ridenour 

Kim Smith 

Szemetylo Family Donor Advised Fund 
through the Muskingum Community Foundation 

West M Elementary School Staff  

West Muskingum Lions Club 

Marvin & Barbara Wourms, 
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Liz Burrier 
Mr. & Mrs. Clair Muscaro, Gahanna, OH 

Sharon Smith 
 
Karen Helmbrecht Dickson 

Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Clint Helmbrecht 
Janice Helmbrecht 
 
Dave & Penny Higgin’s 50th Anniversary 

Dr. Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Diane Jones 
Sharon Smith 

Honorees 
Bailey & Kyle Lones 
Mike & Lori Lones 
 
Dee Ann Mell 
Joey Mobley 
Michelle Scott 
Barbara White 
Kara Stillberger 
 
Joey Mobley 
Zanesville Daybreak Rotary 
 

John Pattison 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Dr. Doug Ramsay 
Fred & Karen Steinbrecher 
 
Diana Smith 
Zanesville Daybreak Rotary 
 
West M Staff 
Jim & Dayle Zechiel 
 
West M Teachers Past & Present 
Mike & Amy Whitson 

Mr. Ryan Longstreth 
Pat & Dink Heinzman 
 
Mrs. Whiten (Alice) Mauk 
Mr. Whiten Mauk 
 
Kenneth & Virginia McCoy 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mrs. D.J. (Ellen) Merriam 
Ty J. & Erin Dierkes 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
West M Board of Education 
West M Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Vernon (Charlene) Miracle 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mr. Chuckie Murrey 
Chuck & Cheryl Murrey 
 
Amber (Bates) Murvine 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware 
 
Margaret Mysona 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Mr. Jerry Nicholson 
Nancy (Nicholson) Barker 
 
Mr. Ray Omen 
Tommy & Debbie Georgiades 
Sharon Smith 

Miss Madison Paul 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
Mr. & Mrs. David Higgins 
Dr. & Mrs. Victor Szemetylo 
 
Mr. John Pennington 
Jody Ballas 
Sharon Smith 
 
Miss Arlena Poynter 
Dr. Norman C. Poynter, Chattanooga, TN 

 
Mr. John Ridenour 
Cassandra Ridenour 
 
Mr. Carl E. Shuey 
Gail Swingle 
Victor & Kristy Szemetylo 
 
Jane Smith 
Sharon Smith 
 
Mr. Richard L. Spung 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
Marilee A. Spung 
 
Mr. Wayne Tharp 
Molly Tharp 
 
Mrs. Delores Tigner 
Dr. William Harbron, Dover, NH  
 
Mr. Nicholas “Nick” Tilton 
David & Mary Ellen Boyer 
 

Memorials 
Alex & Burdella Weiznecker 
Dr. William Harbron 
Mr. & Mrs. Jeffrey Iden, Newark, OH 
 
Stanley & Doris Welsh 
Russ & Marie Bolin 
 
Mrs. Don (Robin) Wildermuth 
Molly Tharp 
Wendell & Ruth Ware          
 
Mr. Earl Lee Wildermuth 
Anonymous 
Roger & Evelyn Arledge, Baltimore, OH 
Charlie Greenlee, Morganfield, KY 
David & Penny Higgins 
Jeff & Jo Ellen Iden, Newark, OH 
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Jameson 
Muskingum County Engineers Office &   
                 Highway Department 
Jo Anne Peadon 
Susan Short 
Molly Tharp 
Robb & Michelle Walrath, Cambridge, OH 

Wendell & Ruth Ware 
Bob & Annette Zeman & Susie Wilder-
muth, Canal Winchester, OH 

 
Vickie J. Williams 
Brad & Keela Barker & Family 
 
Rea Wise 
Phyllis M. Althouse 
Tim & Betty Fisher & Family 
Mary A. Lemmon 

If you would like to see the annual report in full color, visit the district’s website at 

www.westmschools.org. Click Our District and select the Academic Fund. 
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Academic Fund Contribution Form 
 

Enclosed is my contribution in the amount of $ ___________________ 

Contributor Name _________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________City, State, Zip ________________________ 

 
CIRCLE ONE:       In Memory of    In Honor of    Name _______________________________________________ 
 

Send acknowledgement to:     (amount will be omitted) 

 

Name ________________________________________________  

 

Address ______________________________________________ 

 

City, State, Zip _________________________________________ 

 

Non-Profit Organization 

U.S. Postage 

PAID 

Zanesville, OH 

Permit No. 394 

West Muskingum Schools 
4880 West Pike 
Zanesville, OH  43701 

BECAUSE OF YOU…  the West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund has supported hundreds of educational pro-
grams for thousands of students. Through the many generous donations, the Academic Fund has provided $282,177 in 
financial support for 127,087 students. 
     Created in 1982 by a group of concerned parents, educators, friends and community members, the Academic Fund  
continues to operate as a separate non-profit foundation with its principle monies forever remaining on deposit. The   
interest earned from that principle is spent each year to partially or fully fund enriching academic opportunities for the   
students of West Muskingum. 

     The West Muskingum Academic Fund sincerely appreciates the continued support from its donors. As an additional 
gifting option, donors can choose to gift stocks or other assets (such as life insurance or estate bequests), directly to the 
fund in lieu of cash donations. For more information regarding this and other planned gifting opportunities, please     
contact your financial advisor. 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

Make checks payable to: 
West Muskingum Schools Academic Fund 

 
Mail to: 

4880 West Pike, Zanesville, OH  43701 
 

Questions about the Academic Fund: 
Call 455-4052 


